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Dear parents, carers and staff,  
 
Planning is underway to install a new demountable classroom at Albion Park Public School.   
 
The new classroom will be located beside the existing demountable , near Building M.  
 
Installation work will begin on Monday 28 October and is expected to be complete by Friday 
22 November.   
 
There will be no impact to school operations. 
 
Work will involve:  

• site preparation to build concrete footings 
• delivery of 5 modules, each by separate truck 
• lifting the modules onto the footings by crane 
• connection of utilities including power, water and data 
• building an access ramp to the new demountable. 

 
Contractors and vehicles will access the school via McGrath Lane.  

As an added safety measure, the area will be temporarily fenced off while work is carried out. 

We will ensure works are carried out safely and efficiently to minimise 
impacts to the school community.   

For more information on how construction will be managed, visit the 
School Infrastructure website: Managing construction impacts in your 
community (nsw.gov.au).  

If you have any questions about this work, please contact the NSW 
Department of Education on the details below.   

The health, safety and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority. 

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 

 

 

 


